

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

May 20, 2012

Catrina Harrison
District Department of Transportation
Public Space Permit Branch, Third Floor
1100 4th Street, SW
Washington, D.C. 20004
catrina.harrison@dc.gov

Re: Request by Urbana, 2121 P Street NW, for valet parking permit (2B02)

Dear Ms. Harrison:

At its regular meeting on May 9, 2012, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above referenced matter. The drawings showed the applicant utilizing the existing taxi-cab staging area in front of the hotel for valet parking staging, which does not impede traffic or existing parking because this area is cut into the sidewalk. The applicant also stated that they have made arrangements to park customer cars in a garage. With eight of the nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission voted (8-0) to approve the following motion:

ANC 2B supports Urbana's application for valet parking permit, because the applicant is not using public parking spaces either for staging or for parking.

Commissioners Kevin O'Connor (<u>kevin.oconnor@dupontcircleanc.net</u>), Mike Feldstein (<u>mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net</u>), and Will Stephens (<u>will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representative on this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William J. Stephens

cc: PublicSpace.Committee@dc.gov; juan.amaya@dc.gov; gilberto.solano@dc.gov